Group 6 EH&S Meeting 

CMU 046

January 30,  2008 3:30
Minutes by Sherri Huber

Present:  Bob Blum, Tracy Harvey, Sherri Huber, Ron Maxell, Larry Sommers, Bev Wessel, Doug Will.  Alex Peck (EH&S Rep)

I.
Called to order 3:02 by Sherri Huber








· Welcome and Introductions:  Two new members Bev Wessel and Bob Blum.

· Minutes from November 29, 2007 were approved via email.

· Unanimously elected Tracy Harvey as Chair. 

· Reviewed recent training for new and returning members.  All agreed training was greatly improved and/or very useful. 

· Reviewed our role as committee members.  From APS 10.11, a list of duties for our committee:  produce and distribute minutes of each meeting; review and evaluate safety and health inspection reports; review and evaluate accident investigation reports; review safety-related material provided by EH&S and various regulatory government agencies; recommend action and work with the vice chancellor, vice president, dean or director of the organizational unit to resolve health and safety concerns presented to the committee by employees within the organizational unit. 

· In reference to a question from Bob Blum regarding our liability, also from the APS 10.11.  UW Compliance Responsibility states the following: It is University policy that each vice chancellor, vice president, dean, director, department chair, and supervisor is responsible for the health and safety performance in their respective units.  This responsibility can neither be transferred nor delegated.    Everyone with supervisory responsibility is required to participate in the supervision of programs to assure that safe working conditions are maintained and to provide training for accident prevention for those working under their direction.  Faculty and staff are directly responsible for their own safety and for the safety of students and employees under their supervision. 

· Regarding Departmental Health and Safety Committees.  Departmental committees are strongly encouraged to notify us (Group 6) of which they are a part, regarding any of their concerns that have organizational or campuswide significance.  Many people may be unaware of our existence.  In future, we will focus on creating more awareness.  One way to broadcast, send out poster, saying who we are, what we do and how to contact us.  Sherri to come up with template.  

· There is a new template for Health and Safety plans which incorporates “The Safe Campus Program.”  All departments will need to update their plans.  Look at the new section “Section E” on the template which is at the following address: www.ehs.washington.edu/ohshsplans/index.shtm
II.
Accident/Incident Reports 

· Reviewed.  No further action required.

· Will review the Administrative Policy as well as Denis Sapiro’s recommendations as far how we handle Accident/Incident reports at next meeting.
      

III.
Report from Campus Wide EH&S Meeting October 10, 2007 (note:  the following information was not presented at meeting)

· Norman Arkans, Executive Director, Media Relations and Communications gave presentation on Crisis Communication Plan.  Plan provides guidelines for communicating within the university and from the university to the media and the public, in the event of an emergency or crisis. 

· Denis Sapiro, Manager Occupational Health & Safety presented list of Pending Labor & Industries  University Actions for November 1007.  Included on list were the following:  1. Floor Care concern of exposure to asbestos by custodial staff being investigated.  L&I is issuing a citation and assessment received $13,000.  Three time repeat on training, and serious violation on housekeeping, and message on negative exposure monitoring. 2.  New L&I compliance inspection at HMC for public safety officer hazards.  Job shadowing to start in December and continue into January.  3.  Safety discrimination complaint against custodial services is being investigated. 

· Reminder to departments to update MyChem.   

· Michael Merrill, EH&S Technologist, stated that elections were under way for EH&S committee members, including the Safety committees.

IV. Next Meeting

· Group will meet on 3rdWednesday of every month at 3:00pm in  CMU 046.

· Tracy and Sherri will follow up on the requirements for a representative from Dean’s Office at the monthly safety meetings.  

· Members should bring hand outs from training to next meeting.  Will review our role as presented in the training meeting and the Administrative Policy. 

· Will also divide up departments/units in college establishing which committee member is responsible for contacting that department at anytime over the next 2 years.  

· Meeting adjourned 4:30pm.

